
 

 
 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
 
Extension of Non-Statutory Deadlines                                                 
 

    Docket No. AD17-13-000 

 
 

NOTICE GRANTING EXTENSION OF TIME 
 

(September 11, 2017) 
 

Hurricane Harvey has created emergency conditions in the Gulf Coast area of the 
United States, and Hurricane Irma has created or is expected to create similar emergency 
conditions in the Southeastern United States.  Pursuant to sections 385.101(e) and 
385.2008 of the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, 18 C.F.R. §§ 385.101(e), 
385.2008 (2017), the Commission finds good cause to extend until October 11, 2017, for 
those who need such extensions on account of the hurricanes, the following deadlines that 
occur on or before October 11, 2017:  (1) the deadline for filing forms required by the 
Commission; (2) the deadline for entities to make other non-statutory filings required by 
the Commission (e.g., compliance filings, responses to deficiency letters); and (3) the 
deadline for entities to make filings required by their tariffs or rate schedules.1  
 
 
 
 

Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 

 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                              
1 Those seeking extensions of other deadlines (e.g., deadlines for filing 

interventions or protests) may file motions seeking extensions in such proceedings, as 
appropriate.   


